

# 25th Nov 2021

# **NEWSLETTER**





# Congratulations to our stars of the week.

<u>Class 1:</u> Austin for great fluency in reading and good comprehension and discussion about what you have read.

James S for super progress in phonics and great work in maths with subtraction.

Class 2: Belle for her excellent attitude to all learning tasks this week

Josh for his thoughtful contributions to class discussions in guided reading.

### Our weekly big heart awards this week go to:-



Eva in recognition of her determination to succeed in everything she does and her care and compassion for her friends.



Megan K, Lucy and Maria in recognition of going the extra mile to promote care and compassion in Class 2.

A massive thanks to everyone for your continued support of school especially this week, which has proved difficult for staff and parents alike. We have had no new reported covid cases since Tuesday so we are hopeful that all our Christmas celebration activities will carry on as normal (this includes the Nativity, Pantomime, Christmas party and Christmas Fair) however the situation will be closely monitored and if anything changes pleased be assured that you, our parents, will be the first to know. School as always acts in the best way possible to keep your children, staff and parents safe.

### Nativity

The Nativity will take place at St Thomas church on Thursday 9th December at 6pm, all children will be participating.

### **Friends Christmas Fair**

The Friends Christmas Fair will take place at Bilsborrow Village Hall on Friday 10th December from 6pm. Helpers are urgently needed in the afternoon to set up the village hall at 2pm. Please contact Elaine Seed to confirm that you can help.

# **Non-uniform Day**

The children will be allowed to school in non-uniform on **Friday 3rd December** in exchange for a donation to the tombola stall at the Christmas Fair.

### **Flu Vaccination**

We now have a date of Friday 3rd Dec for the children's flu vaccination in school, if you would like your child to receive this please make sure you complete the online consent form which was emailed to you on the 15th September. School cannot take authorisation from you it has to be done on line.

## **Christmas Activities**

Please return all consent forms by Monday 6th December, thank you to all those who have already done so.

# Admissions -September 2022

The deadline to apply for a primary school place for September 2022 is the 15th January 2022

# School is closed tomorrow Friday 26th November

# **Diary**

Thurs 9th Dec	6.00pm	Nativity in church all children participating
Fri 10th Dec	9.00-1.30	Pantomime Sleeping Beauty at the Lowther Pavilion
Mon 13th Dec	All Day	Forest Schools Day (Children to wear non-uniform/old clothes with water proofs & wellies)
Thurs 16th Dec	11.45-3.00	Christmas Lunch and party at Barton Manor Hotel
Friday 17th Dec	1.30	School closes for Christmas at 1.30pm

#